
HA starts intake of residents at Hoi
Ying Estate (with photos)

     The Hong Kong Housing Authority (HA) always endeavours to provide
affordable public rental housing (PRH) to low-income families with housing
needs. The newly completed Hoi Ying Estate at Lai Ying Street, Cheung Sha
Wan, started the intake process today (November 26), offering homes to about
3 400 people.
 
     Hoi Ying Estate consists of two non-standard domestic blocks, namely
Ying Fai House and Ying Cheong House. The blocks are 33 and 40 storeys high
respectively, providing a total of 1 319 PRH units. The various flat types
include one/two-person, two/three-person, one-bedroom and two-bedroom with
the smallest flat size at about 14 square metres and the largest at about 37
square metres. The monthly rents range from $1,210 to $3,201.
 
     "Some of the flats are installed with acoustic windows and acoustic fins
to reduce the impact of road traffic noise," a spokesman for the HA said.
 
     "There is a landscape garden, a children's play area, a fitness area for
both adults and elderly, and a table-tennis table for the enjoyment of the
residents," the spokesman added.   
 
     To meet the daily needs of residents, the estate provides retail
facilities including a supermarket, eateries and a convenience store, in
addition to a medical clinic. Also for the convenience of the residents,
there are covered walkways connecting the domestic blocks with the shops.
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Effective Exchange Rate Index

     The effective exchange rate index for the Hong Kong dollar on Monday,
November 26, 2018 is 105.8 (same as last Saturday's index).

     The effective exchange rate index for the Hong Kong dollar on Saturday,
November 24, 2018 is 105.8 (up 0.1 against last Friday's index).

Town Planning Board agrees on eligible
transitional housing for temporary use

     The Town Planning Board announced today (November 26) that it has agreed
for transitional housing co-ordinated by a task force under the Transport and
Housing Bureau in permanent buildings, including wholesale-converted
industrial buildings in the "Commercial", "Comprehensive Development Area"
and "Other Specified Uses" annotated "Business" and "Residential" zones in
the urban and new town areas, that can be regarded as for temporary use,
which is always permitted under the Outline Zoning Plan (OZP) if it is for a
period of five years or less. 

     The Board is satisfied that the temporary nature of transitional housing
can be established given that (i) the objective of transitional housing is to
provide interim accommodation to alleviate the hardship of families on the
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public rental housing waiting list and the inadequately housed. The need will
subsequently be phased out when more suitable permanent housing is in place;
(ii) the task force in monitoring the provision of transitional housing in
accordance with the housing policy will ensure that it will not become a
permanent use; (iii) a fixed term of five years or less can be specified in
the special waiver to be granted by Lands Department; and (iv) assessment of
any subsequent application for extension of this agreement under the planning
regime will be based on consideration at the time of application and each
term of the transitional housing use proposed for the permanent building in
question should be of five years or less. The use would still need to comply
with other relevant legislation and regulations.

     Transitional housing not co-ordinated by the task force and other
temporary uses in the permanent buildings should continue to be considered as
permanent uses unless the Board is satisfied with their temporary nature.
Such proposal could be submitted to the Board under the planning application
system in accordance with the provisions of the relevant OZP.

     As stipulated in the Notes of the OZPs in the urban and new town areas,
temporary uses (expected to be five years or less) of any land or building
are always permitted as long as they comply with other relevant legislation,
the conditions of the lease and any other government requirements, and there
is no need for these to conform to the zoned use or the Notes of the OZPs
(the "five-year rule"). The Board endorsed in 1990 that the "five-year rule"
should not be applicable to temporary uses in permanent buildings unless the
temporary nature of the use could be established to the satisfaction of the
Board.

     For the avoidance of doubt, the Board's permission is still required for
transitional housing for not more than three years in the rural areas unless
the use is permitted in the Notes of the relevant zone, following the
provisions as set out in the Notes of the OZPs for the rural areas.

Town Planning Board Guidelines No. 29A
revised

     The Town Planning Board (TPB) today (November 26) promulgated a set of
revised Guidelines (TPB PG-No. 29B) on submission and publication of
representations, comments on representation and further representations (FRs)
under the Town Planning Ordinance which will take effect in 2019.

     The revised Guidelines aim to enable the TPB to process representations,
comments and FRs in a more effective and efficient manner while ensuring the
rights of the public to submit representations, comments and FRs and to
attend the hearing.
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     Under the revised Guidelines, a representer, commenter or further
representer, or his or her authorised representative (including a
representative of an organisation or concern group), is required to provide
his or her full name as shown in a Hong Kong identity card (HKID
card)/passport and HKID card/passport number (first four alphanumeric
characters only) for verification purposes. The authorised representative
will also need to provide the original authorisation letter signed by the
representer, commenter or further representer. The new requirement is to
enhance the propriety of the plan-making process under the Ordinance. It will
not affect the rights of any person to make representations, comments or FRs
under the Ordinance.

     To facilitate future communication in writing, the revised Guidelines
require the representer, commenter or further representer, or his or her
authorised representative, to provide a correspondence or email address for
receipt of documents issued by the TPB in relation to the processing of the
representation, comment or FR and hearing arrangement. If no correspondence
or email address is provided, they would need to check the information
regarding the hearing arrangement, relevant papers, etc on the TPB website,
and contact the Secretariat of the TPB to make arrangements for their
attendance at the hearing.

     The requirements set out in the revised Guidelines will be applicable to
all representations, comments and FRs in respect of plans exhibited for
public inspection under the Ordinance starting in 2019.

     The revised Guidelines are now available at the Secretariat of the TPB
at 15/F, North Point Government Offices, 333 Java Road, North Point, Hong
Kong (Tel: 2231 4810 or 2231 4835), and the TPB's website
(www.info.gov.hk/tpb). Corresponding revisions are also made to the Guidance
Notes on Attending the Meeting for Consideration of Representations, Comments
and FRs under the Ordinance. Details will be provided at the specific webpage
on "Plan Making: How to Participate" in the TPB's website
(www.info.gov.hk/tpb/en/plan_making/participate.html) for public information.

     Any enquiries on the above may be addressed to the Secretariat of the
TPB at the above address or by email (tpbpd@pland.gov.hk), or to the Planning
Enquiry Counters of the Planning Department (hotline: 2231 5000; email:
enquire@pland.gov.hk) at 17/F, North Point Government Offices, and 14/F, Sha
Tin Government Offices, 1 Sheung Wo Che Road, Sha Tin.

Company fined for illegal club
operation

     A company was fined $7,500 at the Eastern Magistrates' Courts today
(November 26) for contravening the Clubs (Safety of Premises) Ordinance.
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     The courts heard that in June last year, officers from the Office of the
Licensing Authority (OLA) of the Home Affairs Department conducted an
inspection at a club on Wyndham Street in Central which had been operating
with a certificate of compliance (CoC).

     OLA officers posed as customers and patronised the club for food without
being asked to show their membership status or being invited to join the club
as members. Also, the club's staff failed to show a copy of the certificate
of fire service installation and equipment, and the registered drawing upon
the OLA officers' request. Conditions 10, 17 and 19 of the CoC were breached.

     The company, being the CoC holder of the club, was charged with
contravening section 21(2) of the Ordinance.

     A spokesman for the department reminded all CoC holders to comply with
the conditions as stipulated therein. Enforcement action will continue to be
taken against illegal club operations.


